## Flax Bourton Parish Council

Since my Annual Report in May I am delighted to let you know that our Parish Council is up to full strength. We have recruited four Councillors bringing us up to a complete roll of seven Parish Councillors. The full line up is Jane Moss (Chair), Geoff Coombs (Vice Chair), Suzanne Ellis, Chris Walker, Alison Crawford, Sam Munnion and Nick Baillie.

We are busy with the projects I summarised in the Annual Report. Most recently Chris, Geoff and I have been attending the Inspector's hearings for the Joint Spatial Plan which sets the strategy for development in our area until 2036. Based in Bath, we covered 5 days of hearings and on two days had a seat to join in the discussion on behalf of Flax Bourton. I attach a photograph of Chris facing the Inspectors.



Due to holidays the Parish Council will not be meeting in August so our next meeting will be in September. We are currently examining how frequently we meet so please check our website for future meeting dates.

Jane Moss

Chair Flax Bourton Parish Council

Jane.moss@flaxbourtonparishcouncil.co.uk